TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON OCTOBER 13, 2016

HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, 
Chief Bryan Todd, Shamira McCray-Weekly Observer,  Doug Joye-Remax, Charles DeMaggio.
Public Hearing was Called to Order at 6:00 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the September 8, 2016 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously. Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the September 20, 2016 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  
Old Business:  1) Mayor Richardson asked if anything for the renovations of the Town Hall has been done.  Mr. Lee stated that he presented them with the bids and there were no other actions taken.  Mayor Richardson stated that he would like to see when they can get started on the renovations.  Mr. Lee stated that he would talk with them and see but this time is a bad time since the hurricane just came through.
Persons Appearing Before Council: Charles DeMaggio  Mr. DeMaggio thanked council for letting him speak to them.  He is a business owner in Town for two years.  He came when there were not a whole lot of businesses on that end of Town.  He is asking if Council would look at helping with the parking on his street.  There is not a lot of parking and he suggested that maybe doing a 1 or 2 hour parking limit, put up signs for the additional parking in the back.  He stated that he has a security camera that covers back parking lot and it can be used if needed.  He is very grateful for the growth of new businesses and would like for his place to be easier to access.  He stated that some of his customers stated that they didn’t have a park.  He also asked if the owners of the business and workers can park in the back parking lot so customers will have a place to park.  Mr. Miller stated that he feels that the back parking lot could be utilized better.  He stated that we need signs to direct customers to additional parking.  He stated that he has big trucks, vans, and sometimes with trailers block his business for hours.  He stated that he tries to treat all his customers with dignity and respect and he doesn’t feel that they should have to carry their items down the street to his business. 
Damaged Sidewalks: Bryan Miller   Mr. Miller stated that he has had a lot of residents stating that the condition of the sidewalks are dangerous for walking.  Mr. Lee stated that he has been in contact with Leroy that works on our sidewalks and he is coming here next week.  Mr. Miller also stated that we need to look at these trees again and take them down when we can get help from another agency.
Jim Moore: Not present

Emergency Management and Public Safety: Not present
Doug Joye-Remax Agency: Mr. Joye works for Remax Company that has looked at the Old Medical Building to help with the sale of it.  Mr. Joye stated that he gave Mr. Lee a proposal for his company advertising it.  There will be a 10% cost if they have to split it with another realtor or 8% if they sell it themselves.  Mr. Phillip Bradly stated that they have a company from Alabama that is coming next week to look at it.  He stated that the market is narrow for this kind of building.  They will try to sell it as a doctor’s office first and then look at other potential uses.  
Administrator’s Report: 1) Mr. Lee stated that the Old Medical Bldg didn’t have any damage from Hurricane Matthew.  There are still trees in the street but there are light lines tangled in them.  There are cones in front of the telephone company because the tree has a split down the middle of it.  Mrs. Crosby stated that she saw people moving the cones and driving right by.  Mr. Lee stated that he would get a different sign.  Mr. Lee stated that Ken and the men in the back did an excellent job at keeping the water flowing.  He also thanked Chief Todd and his staff for controlling the break-ins and stealing down while there were no lights.  He stated that Samantha and Glenda had a lot of phone calls and complaints that they handled.  The preliminary paperwork for FEMA and insurance has been filed.  The generators are going to cost a lot but they kept the wells, pump stations, Town Hall, Police Department and Fire Department going.  The storm debris is going to be a lot.  DHEC said there will be no burning allowed.  Mr. Baxley stated that he has a nephew that has a chipper and equipment to chip up the debris and take it off. He can chip up to 18 inches wide.  Mr. Lee stated that he was going to call DHEC and see if we can store it at the site until it can be chipped and he would then get in touch with Mr. Baxley.  2)  Mr. Lee stated that the supervisors are keeping their time from the hurricane and will be requesting comp time or pay.  3)  Mr. Lee stated that he is working on a PRT (Parks and Recreational Grant) to help with the paving of the track.  Mayor Richardson stated that he needs to see if the school district will help since the high school uses the track field.  4) Clemson stated that they might have to come on a Monday or Tuesday because of conflict with Thursdays to give their report of the recreational area.  Mayor Richardson asked for an advanced notice and we will work with them.  5) The radios for the police department and fire department came in this week.  The new police car has been purchased and needs to be stripped.  Mr. Lee stated that we have not heard from the fire truck grant.  Mr. Sutton asked that when we hear that we have it, can the Town go ahead and pay for the trucks and get reimbursed.  No one on council disagreed.  Mr. Carter asked if the one cent sale tax is going to help pay for the radios.  Mr. Sutton stated that that was the original plan from the county.  6) Mr. Lee stated that he is working with WCOG on getting a sidewalk from the Outpatient Clinic to town. 7) Mr. Lee said that ServPro gave an estimate on water damage and it was $6,000 to $8,000.  Mr. Lee stated that he put them on hold because of remodeling the Town Hall.  Mayor Richardson stated that if the contractors can start soon, then it will be ok but if they can’t we have to do something for the health of the employees.  8) Mrs. Jeannie Brown-Burrows is requesting to use the fire department to hand out water and food tomorrow from 12 to 7.  Chavis and JJ Mitcheom are booked.  Mr. Sutton stated that wouldn’t be a problem and he will just leave the trucks out until tomorrow. 9) The Bluegrass Festival was a success and the committee will meet Wednesday to start planning the festival for next year.  There were approximately 300 people that attended.  10) T. J. Stalvey called and is complaining about the drainage of the ditches.   Mr. Lee stated that he has called the county, state and they won’t do it and the Town doesn’t have the equipment to do it.  Mr. Lee stated that Mrs. Burrows (County Councilwoman) will be at the Fire Department today and they need to ask her for help.  The last time they were cleaned out, the county did it.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
